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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 11, 2017

PRESENT:  Selectmen Beverly Harris, Jane Pitt and Gina Paight

Chairman Harris called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

The Selectmen discussed details of the offer of employment given to Ellen Smith in preparation of their meeting at 7:00 pm. It has been a long process of interviewing candidates for the position.  The Board was in agreement that Mrs. Smith is the ideal candidate.  Because she has extensive municipal experience and is also a CPA, very little training is necessary.  There was a discussion regarding updating the job title from Administrative Assistant to Town Administrator.  Mrs. Paight provided information from the NH Municipal Association stating that the job titles were interchangeable and the duties were the same.  Jane Pitt moved and Gina Paight seconded to change the position title.  Vote was unanimous.
Mrs. Ellen Smith arrived at 7:00 pm.  Mrs. Smith accepted the position and an orientation schedule was discussed.  Mrs. Smith will be onboard at the start of October.

Mrs. Smith left at 7:35 pm.

Mrs. Paight moved to approve the Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $500,131.80.  Seconded by Ms. Pitt.  Vote was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved to approve the Direct Deposit Register in the amount of $7386.19; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $959.90 and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2799.10.  Seconded by Ms. Pitt.  Vote was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved to accept the minutes of 9/5/17 and 9/8/17 as amended.  Seconded by Ms. Pitt.  Vote was unanimous.

The Selectmen discussed a broken windshield reimbursement for the rescue vehicle. 
Chairman Harris moved to reimburse the Fire Department for the rescue vehicle broken wind shield.  Seconded by Ms. Paight.  Vote was unanimous.

There was a short discussion about trust funds and the intended purpose of several funds.

Mrs. Paight moved to adjourn at 8:00 pm. Seconded by Ms. Pitt. Vote was unanimous.

Submitted by,

Gina Paight

The Town of Marlborough prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, 

sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, marital or family status.

The Town of Marlborough is an equal opportunity employer.


